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Sir,—The suggestion is in the wind that, in the safety

- evaluation of drugs and potential food additives, histo-
pathological material derived from studies on animals
should be examined “‘blind”; that is to say, by a patholo-
gist who is not told which material is derived from treated
animals and which from untreated controls. If this
suggestion is being seriously put forward, and if it applies
to the first time that slides are to be examined, then we
believe it to be ill-advised. ]

The pathologist’s appraisal of toxicity should begin
with a consideration of the overall design of the experi-
ment and of details of mortality and morbidity in animals
subjected to each form of treatment. Next he should
acquaint himself with the clinical history of each animal.
Central to his appraisal will be observations made by the
naked eye at necropsy. Subsequent microscopic examina-
tion of material taken for histopathology may or may not -
add to the information already gained; but it is more
likely to do so if detailed clinical and post mortemn reports
are available to the pathologist at the time he examines
the slides. In any case, unless he has these reports before
him, he cannot be sure that the microtome knife has found
all the lesions seen macroscopically, and he may be in
doubt as to the exact location and size of lesions. This
description is nothing more than a statement of the general
principles of sound pathological practice as they apply to

; the special problems associated with the safety evaluation
of drugs and other agents. _
.~ . Many variables face the pathologist as he examines
histological material from toxicity studies.. It would be
~impracticable for him to consider all of them._ Awareness .

- of the nature of the experiment, the clinical and post
- mortem findings, and other pharmacological or toxicologi- .
. cal information must inevitably direct his attention- to
relevant features which might otherwise be overlooked. -
_ Once a preliminary survey of the slides from a safety-
evaluation experiment has been made, there may be a -
.case for the slides from selected tissues to be re-examined
to confirm the presence of a qualitative change in response
to treatment, or to measure an apparent quantitative
* difference between material from treated and control
animals. This may be the point at which it would be
prudent to ask the same, or a second, pathologist to
examine slides “blind”. Perhaps the suggestion that is
in the wind concerns only such selective re-examination
of .material. But if primary “blind” examination is
proposed, it might as well be done by a blind pathologist !
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